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BENEFITS ADVICE CENTRE (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Health and Community Activities


Subject Matter

Ms Mooney, Executive Director, reported verbally that she considered it would be timely to undertake a management review of the Benefits Advice Centre (BAC).  She was aware that this had been subject to reviews in the past, but there were a number of issues that were still outstanding from those reviews, which had short term and long term implications.  Short term issues included accommodation, in that the current accommodation did not comply with the Disability Discrimination Act and that hopefully accommodation within the Civic Centre would be found.  There are also some staffing issues, arising from sickness absence of some employees that were clearly affecting the current service delivery.  Long term issues included BAC's future role in ensuring it was fit for purpose over the next 5/10 years; looking at best practice across other authorities and other services; creating robust systems that would capture performance indicators and intended outcomes and the potential training role of BAC.  Ms Mooney went on to say that there was a need to look at the services of the BAC in the context of how other similar services operated to find synergy between them and to investigate any areas where service provision overlapped.  In undertaking this review, she was strongly aware of the positive impact the BAC had on people's lives in Carlisle.

Councillor Bloxham, Environment, Infrastructure and Transport Portfolio Holder, indicated that the Executive had made its position quite clear that Benefits Advice Centre staff would transfer to the Civic Centre Customer Contact Centre.  The Executive could give an assurance to staff that it was determined to protect jobs by integrating the service into the Customer Contact Centre at the Civic Centre.

The Chairman reported that a report on space planning for the next phase of the Civic Centre accommodation review would be submitted to the next ordinary meeting of the Executive and that this would address accommodation for Benefits Advice Centre staff.

Councillor Knapton, Health and Community Activities Portfolio Holder welcomed Ms Mooney's intention to undertake a management review of Benefits Advice services and looked forward to the outcome of the review being reported to a future meeting of the Executive.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That Ms Mooney be authorised to undertake a management review of Benefits Advice services and a report on the outcome of the review be reported to a future meeting of the Executive.

2.
That it is noted that accommodation requirements of the Benefits Advice service would be included in the space planning report to the next ordinary Executive meeting.

Reasons for Decision

To make arrangements for a management review of Benefits Advice services to be undertaken.







